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[Dr. McKinley, message, Confidence In The Age Of Skepticism] 
You know Rick as you all were singing that song I was just reminded of the 
fact that a…, we live in a world that just thinks that the whole idea of 
Christ coming again is the biggest myth, the biggest lie, the biggest 
deception in all the world. They…they laugh, they mock, they think 
what…what are these Christians who think that Jesus is gonna come again, 
we’re still disputing who Jesus is and was in His first coming much less 
some idea of some mystical return of Jesus Christ and yet for every 
believer there is no greater sense of hope then the hope that Jesus will 
come and that He will take us to be with Him and what a day that will be 
and that is something to the heart for every believer because it’s not 
just a…, something that is wishful thinking in the life of a believer. It 
is what we call the blessed hope. But we do live in an age of skepticism 
and everywhere we turn we see and are aware of the pervasive a…, mindset 
of skepticism in the world around us. I was interested to learn this week 
that there’s actually a publication called The Skeptical Inquirer, 
inquiring minds wanna know, The Skeptical Inquirer and a…, it’s a magazine 
dealing with all sorts of…of issues of skepticism and debates that are 
going on and this month it’s talking about the luck factor and there are a 
couple of dice on the cover and then it talks about the myths of PMS, I’m 
sure there’s a lot of…to be skeptical about there, but anyway they’re 
talkin about it in this magazine and so a…, there are a lot of things that 
are of interest a…, about The Skeptical Inquirer, because we live in a 
world that likes to put question marks behind and at everything. 
 
I don’t know how many of you were aware of a book that was published a few 
years ago, not a Christian book, just a book that was popular, it was 
simply called The Book Of Questions. It was published by Dr. Gregory Stock 
and in that book he actually identified 275 questions…275 questions that 
were just probing, stirring, thought provoking, sometimes aggravating 
questions to make us stop and think about life, to make us really ask 
ourselves what we believe and…and how we live and what really matters to 
us the most. Let me give you just a taste of some of the questions that 
were found in this book of questions. 
 
First one would you accept a million dollars to leave America and never 
set foot in it again? 
 
What do you think about that question? How bout this one? 
 
If a new medicine were developed that would cure arthritis, but cause a 
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fatal reaction in 1% of those who took it, would you want it to be 
released to the public? 
 
It’s an interesting question. So many who live with such acute and…and 
continuous pain could be benefited, but the reality is there is a margin 
of fatality involved. How much would we be willing to tolerate? Then he 
asked this question: 
 
Do you think the world will be better or worse 100 years from now? Do you 
have a lot of hope or do you have a lot of concern about the world? 
 
How bout this one? 
 
You discover that your 1-year-old child is, because of a mix up at the 
hospital, not really yours, would you wanna exchange the child to try to 
correct the matter? 
 
Now some of you are thinking maybe that’s what’s wrong with my children, 
you now [congregation laughter] maybe I took the wrong one home, I haven’t 
really thought about that. Maybe this is somebody else’s fault. [more 
laughter] But the fact of the matter is think about that, what would that 
do to you if you discovered that your child was really not your child, but 
you love this child, you’ve cared for this child, what would you do to try 
to make it right? Or: 
 
While parking your car late one night you slightly scrape the side of a 
Porsche, you’re certain that no one has seen what’s happened and the 
damage is minor and would be covered by insurance, would you leave a note?  
 
It sort of reminds me of a guy who did do that in a very public place one 
day, got out of the car took a pad, took a pen and started writing a note 
and he simply said, 
 
“A number of people around me think that I’m leaving you a note that 
contains my name, address and phone number, but I am not.” [more laughter] 
 
He put the piece of paper under the windshield a…, windshield wiper and 
drove away. Well, you know there are people that do things like that and 
so what would you do. And then how bout this? 
 
If you were to die this evening with no opportunity to communicate with 
anyone, what would you most regret not having told someone? And then he 
said, Why haven’t you told them? 
 
Those are some stirring questions aren’t they? Some somewhat silly, some 
of them you could immediately respond to, some of them you don’t know, it 
caused you to stop and to think, the questions. The funny thing about 
questions is that questions make all of us challenge our thinking, they 
make us really look at our opinions and our convictions and they cause us 
to try to process life and what really matters in life. You know the Bible 
is a book that is filled with questions. Did you know that? The Bible has 
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got all kinds of questions in it. In fact, probably one of the great 
studies that you could do, we could do here on a Wednesday night would be 
to study some of the questions of the Bible, just call it the great 
questions of the Bible, because the Bible is filled with questions that 
a…, were presented that caused each of us to look at life, to look at 
faith and to examine it. And of course as we’ve been doing a study over 
these months since January on The Stories of Jesus, Tell Me The Stories Of 
Jesus, most of the parables in the Bible were given by Jesus Christ as a 
response to questions that were asked during His life and ministry and so 
the way that Jesus would respond to questions is that many times He would 
tell a parable, He would tell a story. Well, tonight I want us to look at 
some questions, but tonight we’re not gonna look at a question and have 
Jesus give us a parable, instead these are some questions God has provided 
for us that are intended to challenge us and ultimately to encourage us. 
The purpose of these questions is not to disturb you or to interrogate 
you, but rather to comfort you and ultimately to provide you with a sense 
of encouragement and hope and these questions are found in Romans, chapter 
8 and we’re gonna begin reading in verse 31, so Romans, chapter 8, verse 
31, begin our reading in verse 31, open your Bibles there. As you’re 
turning there I just want to share with you and remind you that the book 
of Romans is much more than a book, a compilation of technical and 
theological information. Now, no doubt about it Romans is a book that is 
thick and thorough. It is a book that deals with some of the weighted…the 
most weighted issues of our faith and who God is and how God works and 
what’s going on in our world. In many ways it comprises the entirety of 
the theology, the doctrinal teaching of the Bible. All of that is found 
compressed in the book of Romans and it’s absolutely incredible what you 
can find and what you can study in this book, but just as this book is 
given to provide this kind of instruction, it is also an explanation of 
God’s redeeming grace. It is a book that helps us to understand what 
redemption means to us, what Christ has done for us and the end result of 
the book of Romans is that it ultimately provides comfort and assurance 
that helps us to live life and my prayer tonight is that you’re going to 
embrace something of that comfort and of that assurance as we look at 
these things, because tonight I am absolutely convinced that there are 
some people sitting in this room, listening to my voice and if not only in 
this room tonight, there will be some who will pick this up, either by the 
internet or by a CD in the days to come and they’re gonna be a person who 
is in the process of going through an experience in life where they are 
struggling with doubt, with questions, with skepticism, about what God is 
doing in their lives and they’re gonna wonder can I really trust God and 
I…I don’t really know what God is up to and they’re wondering whether or 
not things are gonna work and work out right for them in life and they’re 
questioning God’s plan and they’re questioning God’s purpose and they’re 
wondering about God’s protection, because right now life is hard and right 
now life hurts. And I find that it’s just as easy for Christians in our 
world today to become skeptical and cynical as it is for the unbelieving 
world around us. It certainly was an issue in the 1st Century in the 1st 
Century church, the believers who were living in Rome was dealing with 
great disappointments in life, they were dealing with disease, with defeat 
and with the impact and injury of death. They were being falsely accused, 
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spurned and mocked by the culture around them and ultimately they were 
dealing with all sorts of things that were pressing and oppressing them as 
they sought to live out their faith. But in the midst of that world with 
all of its antagonism and with all of its unresolved issues Paul wrote 
sort of a summary and a summit of proof based on what Christ has done for 
us and tonight I want to share with you this truth in the latter portion 
of the book of Romans, chapter 8 and I’m calling the message, Confidence 
In An Age Of Skepticism, Confidence In An Age Of Skepticism, and it all 
centers around 5 questions. What we’re gonna be looking at tonight are 5 
simple, but 5 VERY IMPORTANT QUESTIONS, and let’s begin reading in verse 
31: 
 
31What then shall we say to these things?… 
 
Now Paul’s been talking, Paul’s been teaching, he’s talked all about 
salvation in Christ and what Christ has done. And ultimately he says what 
shall we say to these things, you’ve heard the truth, you’ve seen the 
doctrine, justification, condemnation, all these things that are in the 
book of Romans, he says but what shall we say and then he asked the first 
probing question. 
 
…IF GOD IS FOR US, WHO CAN BE AGAINST US? 
 
Would you say that question out loud with me tonight? 
 
…If God is for us, who can be against us? 
 
What an important question that is for us to see and to consider tonight. 
Now, the problem with this question is, is that too many times when we 
read the question we immediately trip over the fact that it is a 
conditional, if…if God is for me, but how do I know if God is for me? And 
so we begin to struggle with this idea if it might be possible that God 
could be for me. But, you see, in the construction of the original 
language, it’s not constructed in a way that is if, in it might be a 
possibility, it’s actually a 3rd class conditional, which simply means 
this, since. It doesn’t mean if, and it might be a possibility. When Paul 
says this he said what shall we say to these things. Since Christ is for 
us, since God is for us, who can be against us? Eugene Peterson captured 
this in his a…, beautiful expression in the Message when he said this: 
 
With God on our side like this, how can we lose? 
 
With God on our side how can we lose? It doesn’t matter who you are or 
what you’re facing in life tonight, if God is on your side and He is, then 
friend you can’t lose, because there is no, there’s no enemy, there’s no 
weapon, there’s no resistance, there’s no opposition that can ultimately 
overtake and overwhelm you, because God is for you! He is on your side and 
if the book of Romans teaches us anything it is in the midst of all of 
human badness that God entered into time and history through His goodness 
and through His grace in the person of Jesus Christ to affirm and to 
confirm to each and every one of us that God is for us, God is on your 
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side, not because of who you are, but because of who He is; because of His 
love, because of His grace, because of His mercy, because of what He has 
done in time and for eternity in the person of Jesus Christ, God is on 
your side and God is working for you. And the greatest wonder of all is 
that the God who has every reason to distance Himself from us because of 
what we are, has chosen to step in and to walk with us and to provide a 
way for us in life to walk with Him, to know Him and to love Him. God is 
for us, He’s not against us, that is unless we’re living our lives in 
resistance to Him. It’s not that He’s against us, He’s for us, He’s just 
wanting us to turn and respond to Him. He’s not against you, nor is He 
neutral about you. God loves you and God is for you and therefore one of 
the greatest questions that you can consider is this question: 
 
If God is for you, who can be against you? 
 
And therefore THE KEY WORD IS THIS WORD, IT IS THE WORD AUTHORITY, it is 
the word authority. If God is for me and my life is under His authority 
then there is no resistance, there is no problem, there is no burden, 
there is no conflict that can overshadow the power of His greatness and 
His love in my life. 
 
I was sitting, visiting someone in the hospital today, and they’d been 
there for 30 plus days at this point. Physically they’re worn and tired 
and weak, but as we talked and as we shared, it was such a joy to be able 
to talk and to open to this passage of Scripture and talk together about 
how God is for you. And even when it seems like life is against you and 
your body fails you and you’re struggling and you’re dealing with 
difficulty in life and you wonder can I go on or what’s gonna happen here, 
the good news is that when your life is being lived under His authority 
and He is in charge and you understand that you belong to Him, then 
there’s not anything, anytime, anyplace that is utterly going to…or 
ultimately going to work out for evil in your life. Remember what Paul say 
just a few verse earlier in Romans 8:28? 
 
And we know that God causes all things work together for good to those who 
love Him, to those who are the called according to His purpose. 
 
And if you are a child of God and you have been redeemed, that is you have 
been purchased by the blood of Jesus Christ and have put your faith and 
trust in Him, you don’t have to fear the things that come against you in 
life. Why? Because God is for real and that is one of the greatest facts 
and the greatest truths that you or I can ever embrace, it is that He is 
for us and therefore there’s no opposition that is going to ultimately 
overcome us. 1st John 4:4 says it this way, we’ve been studying 1st John on 
Sunday: 
 
And you are of God little children, and have overcome them, because 
greater is He that is in you than he that is in the world. 
 
God is for you! What an affirmation tonight, what a word to look at and 
say God there’re a lot of things that feel out of control in my life, but 
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I am under your authority and if You are for me then nothing can come 
against me. 
 
There’s a 2nd question that we read here and that is: 
 
…If God is for us who can be against us? 
 
But it’s verse 32, let’s read it together. 
 
HE WHO DID NOT SPARE HIS OWN SON BUT DELIVERED HIM UP FOR US ALL, HOW 
SHALL HE NOT WITH HIM ALSO FREELY GIVE US ALL THINGS? 
 
If God gave us Jesus, His Son, His Only Begotten, One of a kind Son, if 
He’s given us Christ, is there anything else that He’s going to withhold? 
You see, many times when we preach about the gift of God’s Son, Jesus 
Christ, one of the most important things that we preach and teach and 
you’ve heard me do this I did it last week when we were talking about 
Jesus being the Cornerstone, the One and Only foundation, we focus on the 
fact that Jesus is the exclusive gift of God. Exclusive, meaning He’s One 
of a kind, the One and Only.   [Acts 4:12] 
 
Neither is there salvation in any other, for there’s no other name given 
under heaven whereby we must be saved. 
 
Everyone has to be saved under and by the name of Jesus, He is the 
exclusiveness of God. Amen? I’m…that’s just a preaching point, okay? But 
here’s the power point I want you to get, not only is Jesus the exclusive 
gift of God, Jesus is the inclusive gift of God and therefore what God has 
given us in Christ is everything that we ever need. And therefore THE KEY 
WORD IN THIS PASSAGE IS SUFFICIENCY. Whatever I may face, whatever need I 
may have, Jesus is sufficient for all things in my life. Jesus is the all 
sufficient answer. Heh, and we forget that. 
 
I heard about a little boy who was in Sunday School and the Sunday School 
teacher was showing them some different pictures and she was trying to get 
them to answer and to respond and she showed them a picture of a squirrel 
and she said what is this? And nobody answered. And she said what is this? 
And finally one little boy lifted his hand and said, “Well, I know it’s a 
picture of Jesus, it just doesn’t look like Him.” And he thought the 
answer had to be Jesus to everything. And you know what he’s right, heh! 
Jesus is the answer and therefore, Jesus is the inclusive gift of God. 
Now, think about this, if God is willing to give Christ, is there anything 
else that He’s going to withhold. Let’s just imagine that tonight we all 
get on the bus and we go to one of the nicest jewelry stores in Dallas. 
You can pick the one you want in your mind. Okay? Or better yet, hey, 
let’s just all jump on the bus, we’ll all go over here to Willow Bend, 
we’ll go to Neiman Marcus, we’ll walk up to the counter and we’ll say we 
want the nicest diamond, the nicest diamond you’ve got here. Do they sell 
diamonds at Neiman Marcus? Okay so we find this incredible diamond ring, 
beautiful ring, fabulous ring and I simply take out the church credit card 
and…no I’m just teasing. [congregation laughter] I simply say I’m gonna 
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purchase that diamond and then you’re standing there, you’re watching me, 
I’m buyin the biggest diamond that they’ve got at Neiman’s tonight. Now my 
next question is can I have a box with that? What do you think that person 
is gonna do, that salesperson? Oh, no, you can’t have a box, you think 
that’s what they’re gonna say? I’m buyin the biggest diamond they got at 
Neiman Marcus tonight and he’s gonna tell me I can’t have a box. They’re 
gonna say what kind of box would you like? You want a fuzzy box, you want 
a bright box, would you like us to giftwrap that for you? You see if I buy 
the diamond they’re not gonna have any problem given me anything else I 
want to go with it, because the diamond is the inclusive gift and 
everything I need to present that gift is gonna be provided for me, 
because it’s the inclusive gift and Jesus Christ is the inclusive gift of 
God and the Bible says if God did not spare His Son, then how is He not 
with Him gonna freely give us all things. Peter knew this truth. Over in 
2nd Peter, chapter 1, beginning in verse 3, Peter said it this way as he 
penned his letter of encouragement to believers in that day and in that 
hour. He said: 
 
2Grace and peace be yours in abundance through the knowledge of God and of 
Jesus our Lord, 3His divine power has given us everything we need for life 
and godliness, through our knowledge of Him who called us by His own glory 
and goodness, 4through these things we’ve been given it’s very great and 
precious promises so that through them you may participate in the divine 
nature and escape the corruption in the world caused by evil desires. 
 
You see the Bible says in Christ we’ve been given everything we need. What 
you need to live the Christian life, what you need to go through the 
things that you face in life, Jesus is sufficient and it won’t be until 
you find that He’s all you have that you will discover that He is 
everything that you need. But you see we have to understand that in this 
age of skepticism, in the…in a world that is always telling us that we 
need more things and other things and added things that one of the great 
things that we can back to have confidence in is that Jesus is not only 
the exclusive gift, He is the inclusive gift of what I need in Christ and 
for life. 
 
The 3rd question that we meet in this passage of Scripture is this, (1) 
 
…If God is for us, who can be against us? 
 
(2) 
 
…If He’s given us Christ how will He not freely give us all things? 
 
Verse 33: 
 
WHO SHALL BRING A CHARGE AGAINST GOD’S ELECT?… 
 
Who shall bring a charge against God’s elect?… 
 
Now you know, I know that we live in a world that likes to point fingers. 
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And in the world in which we live there’s a lot of blame and accusation 
going on every day, people are blamed, groups are blamed, races are blamed 
and we live in a world where blame and accusation is common and 
commonplace. But the Bible tells us that it’s not only true in the world 
in which we live, it’s also true in the spirit world and the Bible tells 
us that we have someone who constantly works to bring accusation against 
us, it is our adversary, the devil. In fact the Bible tells us in 
Revelation 12:10: 
 
…the accuser of the brethren, who accuses them before God day and night… 
 
Satan is an accuser and one of the things that Satan constantly works to 
do in the life of a believer is to make a believer feel guilty and wrong 
and somehow not fully right with God. And sometimes the agitation that you 
have in your life and the disruption that you have is not only that, that 
may come because you have tripped or fallen or sinned, but sometimes it’s 
just Satan’s work in your life to agitate you, to irritate you, to accuse 
you, to make you believe that you cannot be confident and that you cannot 
live victorious in your relationship with Jesus Christ. You know what 
Satan wants to do with you more than anything else? He wants to discourage 
you. If you’ve ever read The Screw Tape Letters, you know that it’s all 
about Satan teachin one of the young demons about how he can work to bring 
resistance and defeat and injury to a believer and there’s a time and a 
place in that writing where they come to a table and there’re some tools 
on that table and there’s one tool in particular that is the most worn and 
used of all. And do you know what the tool is? It’s discouragement, it’s 
the one that Satan uses, loves to use more than anything else to keep us 
discouraged, because discouragement is only one step away from defeat. The 
Bible says who’s gonna condemn us? Is God going to condemn us? He’s the 
One that has provided justification, that is He’s the One that has allowed 
us to be made right with Him, not on the basis of who we are, our merit or 
our goodness, but on the basis of who Christ is and what Christ has done. 
And therefore in Christ we are justified, we are covered and therefore THE 
KEY WORD IN THIS QUESTION IS MERCY. And your life and my life is covered 
in God’s mercy. That’s why I love Lamentations 3 that simply says this:   
[verses 22-23] 
 
The steadfast love of the Lord never ceases, His mercies never come to an 
end, they are new every morning; Great is Your faithfulness. 
 
I hope every morning when you get up and start the day that one of the 
first things that you do is to just pull the cover of mercy over you head 
and to realize that you are covered by God’s mercy and by God’s grace. And 
that you don’t have to live your life in discouragement and accusation, 
because you are covered, cleansed, made right with God by the work of 
Christ on your behalf. And so the Bible simply says: 
 
Who is he who brings a charge against God’s elect?… 
 
And then the next question follows up on that in verse 34: 
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WHO IS HE WHO CONDEMNS? 
 
Just as there are those forces working to bring a charge against us, the 
accusation that would discourage us, clearly there are those days in my 
life and in your life when I trip, when I stumble, when I fall, when I 
don’t live up to the standard or the level of obedience that I desire in 
my life. And what’s God gonna do? Is He going to condemn me? Is He gonna 
say that’s it, I’m through with you? No! No! Who is he who condemns? It 
says: 
 
…It is Christ, it is the Messiah who died and furthermore is risen, who is 
even at the right hand of God, and makes intercession for us.  
 
Here is the Good News of the gospel, that even though I could be and 
should be condemned for my failures and my sins that continue in my life; 
by the grace of God and the finished and the ongoing work of Christ 
condemnation will never come to me, I am pardoned, I am free and legally 
and spiritually I am protected from my past, in my present and for my 
future because of Christ and who He is. What is THE KEY WORD, 
ADVOCACY…advocacy, you have an Advocate. You’re not doin this on your own, 
the Christian life is not up to you to live to your best standard of 
measure. Time and time again, no matter how hard we try, how much resolve 
we muster, have many notes we take, how much we learn, we still make some 
of the same stupid mistakes over and over. Don’t we? And frustrate 
ourselves in the process, Paul did, Romans 7 he said:   [verse 19] 
 
The thing I don’t wanna do, I do and the thing I oughta do, I don’t do. 
I’m just a mess. 
 
Can you say that tonight I’m just a mess? Okay, thank you, I just wanted 
to know, I was just bein sure we were all in this boat together tonight. 
We are! We’re just all a bunch of plain ordinary people who constantly 
trip and fail and mess up. I’m not getting many amen’s on that am I? 
[congregation laughter] But you see the fact of the matter is that we’re 
not gonna be condemned of Christ and Jesus is the One who died…and lets 
look at the work of Christ it’s outlined right here. 
 
Jesus died! 
Jesus rose from the dead! 
Jesus ascended into heaven! And… 
Jesus lives to make intercession for us! 
 
That is the ongoing, full, final, absolute work of Christ, nothing to be 
lost, nothing to be missed. That’s why John said again, 1st John, chapter 
2:   [verses 1-2] 
 
1My little children, these things I write to you, so that you may not sin. 
And if anyone sins, we have an Advocate with the Father, Jesus Christ the 
righteous. 2And He Himself is the propitiation for our sins, and not ours 
only but for the whole world. 
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No judgment can be brought against you because you have an Advocate and 
you are forgiven and you are set free in Jesus Christ and for all of the 
skepticism of the world that looks at us and says hey you bunch of 
Christians think you’re better than everybody else, we know good and well 
we’re not better than anybody, we’re sinners, we are weak, we are 
vulnerable, but by the grace of God we’re not living under condemnation 
any more, we are living by grace. Jesus is my Advocate and I’m not gonna 
live under the accusation of the enemy, I’m gonna live with the advocacy 
of Jesus Christ on my behalf. 
 
That takes me to the 5th thing and that’s the 5th question that’s here, who? 
verse 35: 
 
WHO SHALL SEPARATE US FROM THE LOVE OF CHRIST?… 
 
Who shall separate us from the love of Christ?… 
 
Separation is a part of this world. There are borders that separate 
nations. There are classes that separate people. We’re separated by the 
haves and the have-nots, we’re separated by the beautiful and the ugly, 
we’re separated by all sorts of means and measures, by race, by education, 
by every measure you can imagine in life. We live in a world that 
structures and separates. But Paul says the wonder of God’s love is that 
it is so great, so wonderful, so all encompassing that we will never be 
separated from His love. God loves you tonight and in an age that is 
skeptical, in an age where we face rejection and injury and brokenness all 
around us, I want you to know that God’s love will never fail you and that 
the love of God is an unfailing and everlasting love. Now I have to be 
honest, we’re on holy ground here, because the Bible just flat out says 
it: 
 
Who shall separate you from the love of Christ?… 
 
And then from this question Paul just launches into a whole discussion of 
the things that can take us away that we could think about, that we could 
consider and when we get close to this holy ground I just feel like sayin, 
okay let’s all take our shoes off. But I don’t think that’d be a good idea 
in a group of people this large, okay. And so what I’m saying is that we 
need to understand the significance of His love. Just look at the words 
here on the screen that describe the things that Paul mentions. 
 
Tribulation  and  Distress  and  Persecution  and  Peril  and 
Famine  and  Nakedness  and  Sword 
 
TRIBULATION, 37 times it’s used in the Bible just to talk about the 
afflictions of the saints. The afflictions that we face, the difficulties  
of life. 
 
DISTRESS, it talks about being in tight places. It’s one thing to have 
stress, but distress is when you feel like you’re in a pinch or in a bind, 
you’re facing anguish in life. 
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PERSECUTION, it’s the pursuit of opposition against you in life. 
 
FAMINE, It’s the need for specific relief because there’s deprivation in 
your life. 
 
NAKEDNESS, it’s talking about exposure, shame, deprivation. 
 
PERIL is talking about jeopardy, risk and strife. 
 
And of course the SWORD talks about the danger of death. 
 
Paul say it doesn’t matter what you put up there, it doesn’t matter how 
you arrange the collage of life, whatever’s going on in you, listen to me 
tonight, nothing will separate you from the love of God that is in Christ 
Jesus our Lord and in Him we win. In Jesus Christ we win in Him the KEY 
WORD IS SECURITY, because nothing ever, ever, ever is going to take me 
away from the power of God’s love. It’s the wonder of His love for you, 
His love for me. I like again the way that…that Eugene Peterson gives this 
expression in The Message, he says: 
 
I’m absolutely convinced that nothing, nothing living or dead, angelic or 
demonic, today or tomorrow, high or low, thinkable or unthinkable, 
absolutely nothing can get between us and God’s love because of the way 
that Jesus our Master has embraced us. 
 
You see that’s a confidence that we need tonight, the confidence of seeing 
and knowing and understanding that we cannot be separated from His love. 
You know the wonder of these questions? These are 5 questions that you 
must have an answer to in your life, because your confidence, your 
assurance depends on it. But can I tell you the good news, they’re 5 
questions that Satan can’t answer, try as he may he can’t answer these 
questions, because in the wisdom of God and in the grace of God, His love, 
His mercy, His grace sustains us. 
 
The song writer George Matheson, going through a very difficult season of 
life as a pastor, a sickness in his home and his family was causing 
brokenness and havoc and one night as he set by the fire he began to write 
the words to a song, a hymn, it’s not a very familiar hymn to many today, 
but it is one of the greatest hymns ever written and here’s what it says. 
 
       O Love that will not let me go, 
       I rest my weary soul in Thee; 
       I give Thee back the life I owe, 
       That in Thine ocean depths, its flow 
       May richer, fuller be. 
 
And then listen to this verse: 
 
       O Joy that seekest me thru pain, 
       I cannot close my heart to Thee; 
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       I trace the rainbow thru the rain, 
       And feel the promise is not in vain 
       That morn shall tearless be. 
 
Are you goin through the rain? Are you facing a storm? Are you feeling 
that your life is a collage of tribulation, distress, peril, famine, let 
me tell you tonight there’s confidence that you can have in the age of 
skepticism and it’s confidence that is all built and that is all based on 
the love and the grace and the work of God in your behalf and you can live 
with that confidence tonight and I want you walk out of here, not bein a 
victim of your circumstances, because verse 38 [verse 37] says this: 
 
…we are more than conquerors through Him who loved us. 
 
We’re not victims, we’re not even just survivors. The Bible says we are 
going to be a part of the infinite, undisputed, championship of the world 
and in Christ we win. And I think it’s always good to be reminded of the 
strength and the power and the love of Christ in our lives. 
 
You know just a few weeks ago, you received in your home, many of you who 
are members, or maybe picked up in the hall, a copy of Prestonwood Life, 
it’s our monthly magazine, or by-monthly magazine that comes out featuring 
ministry and stories and testimonies. And the featured testimony in that 
magazine is the testimony of a young lady, a young lady by the name of 
Ashley Newton. Ashley’s an 8th grader, finishing the 8th grade right now. 
But when Ashley was 6-years-of-age she was diagnosed with acute 
lipoclastic leukemia and for 2 and a half years she faced as a child the 
treatments, the challenges, the struggles of chemotherapy. Ashley shared a 
testimony in this edition of Prestonwood Life of what God had done in her 
life and in her family, her mom Marsha, he dad Ron, just such wonderful 
believers, but such a hard journey to make and she’s faced so many of 
these things and yet she’s been triumphant in them. Earlier this year she 
received The Spirit Of Tom Landry Character Award for her extensive 
volunteer efforts and courageous a…, battling of cancer and it was a 
wonderful large public gathering here in the Dallas area. I’m so proud of 
Ashley and the fact that she received that award. But Ashley’s here 
tonight and I’m gonna invite her to come here and to join me for just a 
moment because Ashley’s just had some news of her life this week that I 
thought maybe it’d be good for us to…to hear another part of the story and 
so I wanted to invite her to come up here. Isn’t this a great young lady? 
Look at her right here, Miss Ashley Newton. [applause] And a…, Ashley I’m 
gonna ask you to come right over here and just tell us a little bit about 
what you’ve heard and what happened this week in your life. 
 
ASHLEY: As of May 1st of this week of May, I was officially cured of 
leukemia. [applause] 
 
DAVID: Isn’t that a wonderful thing to hear? Isn’t that great. Praise the 
Lord. [applause] How bout that, huh? That’s good, that’s so good. 
[applause] 


